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Nancy Acemoglu, RN, Parish Nurse 

David Dobkowski, PhD-Counselor, 859-4015 

Jim LaBombard, Athletic Director 

371-1996 Å email stambrosecyo@gmail.com 
 

PARISH TRUSTEES 
Mary Stewart / Stephen Green  

CHURCH OF ST. AMBROSE 

347 Old Loudon Road, Latham, NY 12110 

518-785-1351 

WEBSITE:  www.stambroselatham.com 

E-MAIL:  parishsecretary@stambroselatham.com 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

MondayïThursday  9:00amï6:00pm 

Friday  9:00amï4:00 pm 

Saturday & Sunday  CLOSED 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil:  4:30pm 

Sunday:  7:30, 9:00, 11:30am & 5:30pm-Life Teen 

Daily:  Monday & Wednesday 6:30am 

Tuesday & Thursday 9:00am 

Communion Service:  Friday 6:30am 

Holydays and Holidays subject to change 

(see bulletin) 

òThe Parish Community of St. Ambrose Churchó 
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ST. AMBROSE CHURCH, LATHAM , NEW YORK 

Pastorõs Page 

DIVINE MERCY CONSECRATION AND THE CLOSING 
OF THE YEAR OF MERCY 

This Sunday, 13th November at a special Mass in the Cathedral in Albany at 2.00 pm, many people from the Diocese 

(myself and some parishioners from Saint Ambrose included!) will join Bishop Scharfenberger in making a consecration to 

Divine Mercy.  We have been following a mini-retreat called ñ33 days to Merciful Loveò that began back in October and 

finishes with the consecration today.  (You can still follow this retreat if you wish and we have some books available: 33 

Days to Merciful Love: A Do-It-Yourself Retreat by Fr. Michael Gaitley.)  The celebration will also mark the end of the 

Year of Mercy that began last year and the holy door at the Cathedral will be closed.  
 

Of course, although the jubilee Year of Mercy is coming to a close, the great wonder and mystery of Godôs love and mercy 

does not come to a close: thank God!  In a similar way, our call to be Godôs merciful disciples also 

continues, for ñblessed are the merciful, for they will be shown mercyò (Matthew 5: 7).  The Year 

of Mercy has certainly helped us to renew and refresh our understanding and appreciation for Godôs 

great love and mercy, but also to realize that a fundamental part of being Jesusôs disciples is to be 

loving and merciful ourselves.  To emphasize this continuity, the Bishop has asked that we renew 

our consecration to divine mercy each year on the Feast of Christ the King.  So, this will happen 

next year on 26th November 2017. 
 

So, who or what is this consecration to Divine Mercy?  I think that many of us a familiar with the 

writings of Saint Faustina Kowalska and the beautiful image of Divine Mercy (we have a copy of 

the image in our Day Chapel.), as well as Divine Mercy Sunday.  The retreat that we have been 

following really follows the example and writings of an earlier saint: Saint Th®r¯se of Lisieux and 

her famous ñLittle Way.ò  She had the most wonderful insight about Godôs call to all of us to be 

saints.  She knew that there is no way that we can obtain this for ourselves just by our own efforts.  So, how do we become 

saints?  Her answer was that we just need to immerse ourselves in Godôs love and mercy that is unmerited and undeserved, 

yet is offered to us.  
 

A favorite image with Saint Th®r¯se is that of flying to heaven.  She saw herself as a little bird that had no possibility of 

soaring heavenwards.  However, despite her limitations and weaknesses, she also had the heart of an eagle.  It was this 

desire to love and serve God and her strong desire to give glory to God in everything, even the little things; that could mean 

God could carry her to the heavens.  So, for Saint Th®r¯se, trust, surrender and a desire to love and serve God are the things 

that are needed: that is to make a heartfelt and deep offering to God.  Godôs great love and mercy supply everything that is 

required. 
 

We might think that all this sounds far too easy!  For example, we might ask: what about Divine Justice as well as Divine 

Mercy?  Well, for one thing, Godôs mercy goes beyond justice and completes it.  As another great writer, Saint Thomas 

Aquinas wrote: ñwhen God acts with mercy, this presupposes justice, but also surpasses itò and, what is more, ñdivine 

omnipotence shows itself especially in the exercise of divine mercy.ò  Besides, Jesus suffering and death has supplied the 

necessary justice, for, ñGod so loved the world that He gave us His only begotten Son (John 3:16). 
 

However, there is, of course, the need for us to respond to this great gift of mercy and love.  As Father Gaitley writes: ñas 

Christians, our hearts are supposed to be merciful.  In other words, we are supposed to be moved with compassion at the 

suffering of otherséthe Offering to Merciful love is all about helping us to grow in compassion.ò  So yes, God offers us 

this free gift of His mercy and love, but, like any gift, we are called as His disciples to respond to that gift and to share that 

gift with others. 
 

So, please remember especially all those who gather at the Cathedral today.  Let us also pray for each other that we will 

accept Godôs great gift of mercy and love and, in turn respond to that gift by being disciples of mercy, compassion and 

love. 
 

Fr. Anthony 
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33RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

T HANKSGIVING  BAG PROJECT  
We will be giving supplies for Thanksgiving dinner again 

this year.  This weekend, there will be bags displayed 

on the altar.  In the bag you will find a 

food list and instructions as to what you 

are to do.  Please consider taking part in 

this Thanksgiving endeavor as we 

remember those who are less fortunate than us.  PRICE 

CHOPPER & H ANNAFORD  GIFT  CARDS IN  AMOUNTS  OF  

$5, $10 & $20  

FOR PURCHASE OF A TURKEY WOULD  BE MOST  

APPRECIATED. 
 

Thank You and God Bless You!!! 

 
Monday ð November 14ñWeekday 

 6:30 AM Richard Family by Madeleine 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
 9:00 AM Mass at Our Lady of the Assumption 
 1:30 PM Nursing Home Mass 
Tuesday ð November 15ñWeekday 

 6:30 AM Mass at Our Lady of the Assumption 
 9:00 AM Bonnie Sanders by Chris Nougeim 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
Wednesday ð November 16ñWeekday 

 6:30 AM Anne Carvill by Clara Aliberti 
  Richard Family by Madeleine 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
 9:00 AM Mass at Our Lady of the Assumption 
Thursday ð November 17ñSt. Elizabeth of Hungary 

 6:30 AM Communion Svc at Our Lady of the Assumption 
 9:00 AM Julie Amedio by Famil 
  Susan Bell by Kristine Maxwell 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
Friday ð November 18ñWeekday 

 6:30 AM Communion Service 
 9:00 AM Mass at Our Lady of the Assumption 
Saturday ð November 19ñWeekday 

 4:30 PM Deceased Members of Godfrey & Kana Families by 
   Family 
  Elias Carey by Richard & Debbie DeVoe 
  Eleanor Falasco by Marlene Lillis 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
Sunday ð November 20ñOur Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 

 7:30 AM Edwin Guerin, Sr. by Barbara & Donald Lebentritt 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
 9:00 AM Childrenõs Liturgy hosted by 7th Grade 
  Priscilla E. Hogan by Family 
  Mary Ann Scarpati by Rosemarie & Tony Russo 
  Gennaro Scarpati by Rosemarie & Tony Russo 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
 11:30 AM Jean Strizzi by Barbara & Armand Guerin 
  Susan Bell by Albany Magnificat 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 
 5:30 PM Life Teen ð People of St. Ambrose 
  Holy Souls by Members of St. Ambrose Parish 

 
Thank you for your generous response to the 2016 Bishopôs 

Appeal.  The amount raised thus far is $154,204 with a total of 

425 parish donations and 53 online donations.  The vital 

ministries supported by this annual appeal depend on you and 

your generosity.  Your gift  helps St. Ambrose Parish pay its 

diocesan assessment of $172,616. 

Pledge envelopes are available in the church and donations 

can also be made online at: 

www.thebishopsappeal.org 

As the end of the year approaches, we begin to reflect upon 

the many blessings bestowed upon us.  The end of the year 

also provides a great opportunity to thank God for these 

blessings by gifting to St. Ambrose Church or School.  The 

benefits of income tax deductions, capital gains savings and 

other financial benefits are significant advantages that provide 

an incentive to make a gift at the year-end.  

For more information on how you can help make a difference 

by contributing a year-end gift to St. Ambrose Church or 

School, please contact the Business Manager, Ann McCauley 

at 785-1351 x303.  

Many thanks for your support! 

Fr. Anthony  

 

KEEP THE  LEGACY A LIVE  
Please remember St. Ambrose Parish in your will 

St. Ambrose Roman Catholic Church 

347 Old Loudon Rd., Latham, NY 12110 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

takes place in the Chapel from 6:00am to 

12 midnight every Friday.  There are 

always plenty of empty seats and all are 

welcome to participate in the special and 

rewarding time of prayer and reflection, 

spending time in the presence of our 

Lord.  Thank you for your prayers and for being an active 

part of this ministry. ADOPT- A- STUDENT  
Each year our school is approached by parents who strongly 

desire a Catholic education for their children but simply 

cannot afford one.  You can make a difference in a child's 

life by sponsoring all or part of a child's tuition.  Please 

consider helping a student in need of receiving a Catholic 

Education.  Thank you.  Terri McGraw-School Principal   

785-6453 



4 

NOVEMBER 13, 2016 

St. Ambrose welcomes 

author, blogger, and 

speaker Eve Tushnet to 

share her story with our 

community and to offer us 

a positive vision of gay 

Catholics in the Church.  

Weõd like to welcome everyone to attend. We hope that this can be a great 

opportunity for individuals and families to reflect and begin a positive 

conversation that helps our LGBTQ friends, family members, and neighbors in 

the community to better find their home in Christõs Church. 

For more info, please contact Tom at 518 -785-1351 x307 or at 

òEvangelizationAndCatechesis@stambroselatham.comó 

!ōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ άDŀȅ ŀƴŘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎέΥ 
 

Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŬǊǎǘ ōƻƻƪ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴƭȅ ƭŜǎōƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŎŜƭƛōŀǘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎΣ ǿƛŘŜƭȅ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ǿǊƛǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōƭƻƎƎŜǊ 9ǾŜ ¢ǳǎƘƴŜǘ ǊŜŎƻǳƴǘǎ ƘŜǊ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ 
ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜƭƭŜŎǘǳŀƭ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǘƘŜƛǎƳ ǘƻ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎƛǎƳ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿǎ Ƙƻǿ Ǝŀȅ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎ Ŏŀƴ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŀŘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΦ  
 

!ōƻǳǘ 9ǾŜΥ 
9ǾŜ ¢ǳǎƘƴŜǘ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ 5/Σ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǎƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŀǘƘŜƛǎƳ ŀƴŘ wŜŦƻǊƳ WǳŘŀƛǎƳΦ  {ƘŜ ŎƻŦƻǳƴŘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ƘƛƎƘ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭϥǎ ƎŀȅκǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ŀƭƭƛŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ мффуΣ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ǎƻǇƘƻƳƻǊŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǘ ¸ŀƭŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΦ  {ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŦǊŜŜƭŀƴŎŜ 
ǿǊƛǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƭŎƻƘƻƭƛŎΦ  Lƴ нлмлΣ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǇǊƻŬƭŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ¢ƛƳŜǎ Ϧ.ŜƭƛŜŦǎϦ ŎƻƭǳƳƴΦ 
 

¢ǳǎƘƴŜǘ ōƭƻƎǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ /ƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ tŀǘƘŜƻǎΦ  IŜǊ ǿƻǊƪ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ !ǘƭŀƴǝŎΣ ²ŜŜƪƭȅ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘΣ 
/ƻƳƳƻƴǿŜŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ CƛǊǎǘ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ tƻǎǘ Ϧhƴ CŀƛǘƘϦ ōƭƻƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ϦwƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ 5ŜōŀǘŜΦϦ  
{ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǎǇƻƪŜƴ ƻƴ ōŜƛƴƎ Ǝŀȅ ŀƴŘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ŀǘ /ŀǊƴŜƎƛŜ-aŜƭƭƻƴ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ DŜƻǊƎŜǘƻǿƴ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ tǊƛƴŎŜǘƻƴ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ CƻǊŘƘŀƳΣ ŀƳƻƴƎ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ  {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ŎŀƳǇǳǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ tƛǧǎōǳǊƎƘ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻƪŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ ±ƻƛŎŜǎΣ ŀ ǎȅƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ 
ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǊŀŘƛƻ ǎƘƻǿΦ  ¢ǳǎƘƴŜǘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ŀƴ Ŝǎǎŀȅ ƻƴ Ǝŀȅ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ нллу ŀƴǘƘƻƭƻƎȅ CŀƛǘƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ŘƎŜΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ Ŝǎǎŀȅǎ 
ŦƻǊǘƘŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƛƴ ōƻƻƪǎ ŦǊƻƳ CƻǊŘƘŀƳ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ tǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ bƻǘǊŜ 5ŀƳŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ tǊŜǎǎΦ 

 

 

IS THERE A PLACE IN THE CHURCH FOR ME? 
Speaker:  Author and blogger Eve Tushnet  

Tuesday, November 15th 2016  

7pm in the Parish Center  

THIS 

Tuesday!!!  

Check out our new video: 

All Souls Day - A Conversation with Fr. Anthony Barratt  
www.stambroselatham.com/media 


